Invasion of Mars!

Beware!  Invaders from another planet are visiting!  No, it won’t be us screaming “the Martians are coming”, instead, if intelligent life does exist on Mars, they will be saying “the Earthlings are coming!”  This summer will mark the closest approach of the planet Mars to Earth in more than 50,000 years as the two planets line up on the same side of the solar system.  The chance to explore and get a good look at Mars this year is just too irresistible for space scientist.  The next few months will bring on a host of international spacecraft blasting off for the red planet.  

The first to blast off for Mars was the British led Mars Express mission with the Beagle 2 robot which was recently launched this past June 2nd from Kazakstan.  The mission is sponsored by the European Space Agency.  The Beagle 2 is scheduled to touch down on Mars this December 25th.  The 73 pound robot is designed to look for signs of extraterrestrial organisms dead or alive.

Next up will be the two NASA rovers launching from Cape Canaveral, Florida this June 8th and June 25th.  They are scheduled for a landing on Mars in January 2004 to search for water that could support life for us humans in future possible explorations there.  So far the two NASA spacecrafts now orbiting Mars, the Global Surveyor and the Odyssey, have found an abundance of evidence of frozen water just below the surface of Mars.

European as well as Japanese orbiters are on the schedule for missions to Mars next year.  The European Space Agency also has plans for the launch of the Smart-1 spacecraft to the Moon scheduled to blast off this July.

